
 

 

8 May 2024 
 
 
COMMUNITY RUGBY LEAGUE MEMO  
 
 
RE: PEP Update – Communtiy Rugby League 

TO: All Regions, Clubs and Leagues  
FOR: URGENT DISTRIBUTION  
 
 
This is an important update to our Positive Environment Program in support of the adoption of the 
NRL Child Safety guidelines. As part of our ongoing commitment to the safety and well-being of our 
participants, we have implemented sanctions relating to the publishing of images of children without 
consent.   
 
This update is not only consistent with privacy legislation but also serves to ensure the safety of our 
children, particularly in relation to families that may have protection orders in place. 
 
Please note that these sanctions specifically pertain to the posting of any images or videos of 
children without the consent of their parent/guardian. It is important to respect the privacy and safety 
of all individuals involved.  
 
To clarify if you record videos or take pictures and don’t have permission from every child that could 
be in them then do not post them on any social media platform or you could be in breach of this 
policy. 
 
I kindly request that this advice be circulated to all club members and participants to ensure 
everyone is aware of these important updates. To help support communicating this policy he have 
created a poster on the QRL Club House which can be printed off and displayed at your venue. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter and thank you for your continued support in creating a 
safe and positive environment for all children. 
 
Yours Sincerely,  
 

Adam Vanzanten 
General Manager of Community & Competitions 

 

https://www.qrl.com.au/contentassets/8ee7e7e9ec6f4450bf45497016238c35/qrl-2024-pep-pdf-080524.pdf
https://www.playrugbyleague.com/media/12643/nrl-safeguarding-children-and-young-people-policy2.pdf?_ga=2.56979756.749744847.1715060611-1433844380.1690499116
https://www.qrl.com.au/contentassets/cb4a32b2f7de43d49e4e0e9bd1fa7e65/image-approval.pdf

